
Patient and Public Involvement 

TB043 and TB044 studies, Jenner Institute Oxford Case Study 

Background  

The TB043 study is a human challenge study to evaluate innate and adaptive immune 
responses to a controlled human infection with BCG, administered by the aerosol inhaled 
route in healthy, BCG-naïve, UK adult volunteers. BCG stands for Bacillus Calmette-Guérin 
vaccine, designed to protect against tuberculosis, which is also known as TB. In this study we 
plan to enrol 65 healthy volunteers aged 18 to 50 who have not previously received the BCG vaccine. 
On the day of the challenge, the volunteers will be randomised to either inhale BCG or to inhale saline, 
allocated to one of the five study groups and will undergo a bronchoscopy either on day 2, day 7, day 
14, day 28 or day 56 post-challenge. The volunteers will be followed up for 6 months post-challenge. 
 
The TB044 study is a clinical challenge study to evaluate controlled human infection with BCG 
administered by the aerosol inhaled route in historically BCG vaccinated healthy adult volunteers. In 
this study we plan to recruit 12 healthy volunteers aged 18 to 50 who had received the BCG vaccine in 
the past. The volunteers will be allocated to one of the 4 study groups and receive either a very low 
dose, a low dose, a medium dose or a higher (standard) dose of inhaled BCG. All volunteers will undergo 
a bronchoscopy 14 days post- BCG challenge. Volunteers will be followed up for 6 months post-
challenge. 
 
 
What we did 

We have recently established a collaborative working partnership with Oxford Vaccine Group 
(OVG) and we are currently developing the strategy to make patient and public involvement an 
integral and routine part of research across both departments. For the purpose of the TB043 
and TB044 studies, we contacted the existing PPI group which had previous experience in 
vaccine research projects run by OVG. We asked the PPI contributors to review the Volunteer 
Information Sheets (VIS), consent forms and advertisement materials (posters). The draft 
documents were sent to the contributors via email for feedback and comments and any further 
correspondence with them was also via email. 

What difference did it make? 

It can be hard to efficiently explain the reason, purpose and often the methodology behind 
research projects. In both TB043 and TB044 studies, it was particularly challenging to explain 
the key concept of the BCG being given as a type of weak bacteria to mimic an infectious 
response to TB, as opposed to being given as a vaccine. We received very valuable feedback 
from the PPI contributors, which highlighted to us the need to revise the wording and 
terminology used and the layout of the VIS. Some of the changes we incorporated included: 
adding a brief summary on the first page of the VIS, 2 underlining the key aspects of both 
studies, using pictures and bullet points; and adding a ‘key concept box’ explaining what the 
BCG vaccine is, how it is routinely used and how it is being used for the purpose of these two 
studies. Having a lay audience’s viewpoint on our study documents, we are ensuring that the 
information given to research volunteers is clear, understandable and jargon-free, which in 
itself can help improve recruitment. 
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